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Greetings Brethren!  

How good and how pleasant it is to meet… even if it is 
by Zoom! Yes, I have to agree. This is getting a little tir-
ing. However, we are able to meet and greet brethren who 
are far away like Hawaii, North Carolina and other places. 
Hopefully, when we are finally able to meet, we will be able 
to do hybrid meetings so we can still see brothers from far 
away. Only time will tell. On another note I would like to 
thank the following brothers for helping me move a 1,400 lb. 
plus upright piano: Hon. Tom Handell, Bro. Michael Singer, 
and Hon. Doug Ford (could not have done it without you).

May was a good month in Masonry. We had our second 
SGIG Advisory Conference of the year. It was great to see 
everyone. With the directives from our GM Art Weiss, along 
with state, county, and city restrictions, some Blue Lodges 
were able to meet and enjoy meeting in person. It is a start 
of great things to happen. In York Rite, Hon. Dick Bullard, 
KCCH was able to fulfill his term as the Grand High Priest 
of Royal Arch Masons and pass the torch to another (Ray-
mond Broomfield). I was installed as the Grand Principal 
Conductor of the Work of the Grand Council of Cryptic 
Masons of California; and a new Grand Commander with 
REGC David Studley. We are unique in San Diego that as 
Masons we can recognize all Masonic bodies. 

Venerable Master's Message Also in May, the San Diego City Council met to deliberate 
on our Home Depot/Scottish Rite project. It has been a long 
time in the making and hopefully Ill:. John Schneidmiller, 
33°, will have some great news for us at our June Stated 
Meeting. 

June is not as busy as the other months. We don’t real-
ly have too much going on but we do have our June 2nd 
Stated Meeting, Flag Day on June 14th and Father’s Day 
on June 20th. I remember as a kid, my father would make 
my mother a lobster dinner and then on Father’s Day my 
mother would make a huge breakfast of potato & eggs with 
bacon, sausage, biscuits and gravy. Fun times! What do 
you do for your parents? 

Please remember our “Perfect Donors” program. As of date 
I believe we have 17 donors and more coming in. The Child-
hood Language Center deeply appreciates the donations. It 
helps with some of the costs in running it.

Thank you again for your support and assistance this year. 
It is very much appreciated. 

Hon. Michael T. Sherman, KCCH
Venerable Master
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Who Are
You?

Can you name this 
Scottish Rite Mason?

Last month's picture was:
Hon. Doug Ford, KCCH!

If you would like to submit younger  
pictures of yourself for this fun section of the  Bulletin, 
please send them to:
JoJo Quimpo - Email: jojo@sd-src.org

Caring for 
Your Brothers

submitted by Bro. Michael Singer, 32°

My Brothers, I found this poem on the internet and it made 
me feel proud to be part of our fraternity. I am sure this is 
an old poem that lives strong to this very day. Many of us 
are part of the Masonic Outreach Services group that as-
sist Brother Masons in need, whether it is just checking on 
them, cutting their grass, putting the trash out or walking 
with them in the parking lot after meetings. 

This Brotherly activity didn't just start in 2010 when MOS 
formed the lodge level program, but has always been an on-
going activity, I imagine for 200 years. Please take the time 
to read this poem and think of the people you have help 
and who have helped you. Lets keep this tradition strong. 
Please, if you are not active in MOS Masonic Outreach Ser-
vices ask your lodge secretary how you can get involved. 
And at least continue doing what you do for your Brothers.
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San Diego RiteCare
Childhood Language Center

 
Director / Speech Pathologist:  Tina Burns

Office Manager:  Sharon Bullard 
www.sdritecare.org

Donations may be made by a group, an organization, a 
couple or an individual, and may be made in honor of, or 
in memory of someone held in particular esteem by the 
donor.  All donors are recognized in the Bulletin.

Thank You To Our April 2021 Donors

Friends of the Center
Dennis Buchenauer
John Kocic

365 Club 
Bob & Minda Concepcion
William Mangum

Sustaining Member
Phil & Terry Johnson
	 In Memory of Ellie Stuckey
Jon & Nicole Nevin			 
Robert O’Berg
John Trexel

B e t t e r  H e a r i n g
&  S p e e c h  M o n t h

During the month of May, Speech-Language Patholo-
gists across the country recognized Better Hearing and 
Speech Month.  The American Speech-Language-Hear-
ing Association’s designated theme for this year was 
“Building Connections.”  The realities of living through a 
pandemic highlighted our need for human interaction and 
challenged us to find new ways to connect in nearly every 
aspect of life. 

This past year, we have all found different ways to build 
connections.  The children receiving therapy through our 
Center continue to do so through teletherapy.  We have 
learned to build connections over the internet as we work 
to improve their communication to help change their lives 
for the better.  

Here at the San Diego RiteCare Childhood Language 
Center, I provide services to children with delays and dis-
orders in the following areas:

•	 Articulation - errors in the production of speech 
sounds

•	 Stuttering - disruptions in the fluency of speech
•	 Phonology - patterns of sound errors
•	 Receptive Language - difficulty understanding what 

is said
•	 Expressive Language - difficulty using spoken lan-

guage to express thoughts
•	 Childhood Apraxia of Speech - motor speech disorder 

where the child knows what he/she wants to say, but 
the brain has difficulty coordinating the muscle move-
ments needed. 

•	 Voice - unusual vocal quality

This year has taught us the importance of human interac-
tion, communication, and connection.  I feel privileged to 
be able to help children gain and improve the skills need 
to achieve these.  

News from the Center
from Tina Burns , M.A., CCC-SLP



Page 4

Meet
Your

Venerable
Master
of the
Lodge

of
Perfection

About Michael
Michael Thomas Sherman was born on July 27, 1955 in Colorado to James and Sophia 
Sherman. His father, a Captain in the Army Corp of Engineers, was stationed in Fort  
Carson in Colorado Springs.  His mother was a nurse.  As an army brat, Michael lived in dif-
ferent places around the world although he grew up mostly in San Luis Obispo, California.  
Here, he learned how to swim and surf at Avila Beach.  He remembers hitch hiking with his 
surfboard to the beach and staying in his uncle’s studio while enjoying the surf. He finally 
ended up in Sturgeon Bay, Wisconsin where he learned that snow is cold.  He remembers 
the first time playing in the snow.  His hands got so cold he ran in the house and turned on 
the hot water to thaw them out. He found out that was the wrong thing to do. To this day 
when the weather gets cold Mike has to put on gloves to keep his hands from cramping.  

After finishing tenth grade, his father, along with the local sheriff, figured it was time for him 
to join the U.S. Navy in order to straighten him out. Mike agreed (I don’t know if he had 
a choice) as he was starting to stray from the straight and narrow.   He spent a little over 
three years in the navy rising to the rank of E4 (Boatswains Mate 3rd Class).  He served at 
the end of the Vietnam War aboard a patrol boat for 6 months.  He remembers water ski-
ing behind the PT boats during “down times” when he was overseas. Since he was a great 
swimmer he was classified as the ship’s swimmer, which included water survival at sea and 
pilot rescue operations.  He cannot count the number of times he has had to jump out of 
helicopters for training but he totally enjoyed every minute of it. 
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Michael T.Michael T.

After the service, Mike ended up in San Diego, where he finished his high school education by receiving his GED.  He 
went to work at National Steel Shipyard as a Loft Rigger working on Navy ships. After 3-1/2 years he decided to try his 
luck at driving big rigs and became a truck driver.  He drove big rigs throughout the eleven Western United States and 
some parts of Mexico.  After several years of driving, he became bored and started his own handyman business; mostly 
working for realtors for about 12 years (you name he probably did it). Mike finally ended up with SDG&E.  He worked his 
way up the chain from Meter Reader to Field Utility Specialist/Project Manager for the Gas Technical Services Depart-
ment.  He worked for SDG&E for 14 years and finally retired on July 31st, 2020. 

In 2001, a friend (and future Masonic brother) by the name of Bill Allen introduced Mike to Freemasonry while sitting in a 
barber’s chair in Escondido (at Dell’s Barber Shop on Grand Avenue). In due time, Mike was raised a Master Mason in 
February 2002 at Consuelo Lodge No.325.  He hasn’t looked back and has never regretted his decision to join us. Since 
becoming a Freemason, Mike discovered that Masonry runs deep in his heritage. His father was raised a Master Mason 
in Cavite, Philippines!

Mike feels that San Diego is blessed when it comes to Freemasonry in that all Masonic organizations (Blue Lodge, Scot-
tish Rite, York Rite, Shrine & etc.) get along so well. There are several places and areas where they do not even talk to 
one another and are struggling. Mike is a member of about thirteen Masonic organizations and is active in all of them. 
Mike says, “I have been truly blessed with a lot of mentorship along the way and I am thankful for their support and 
guidance.  This year I am honored to serve you as the Venerable Master of the Lodge of Perfection. Thank you for your 
support and assistance.”

Sherman



PRELATE’S MESSAGE

Lord of All Creation,

As the shroud of the pandemic 
is lifted, we look to You to lift our 
spirits and give us renewed en-
ergy for our lives.

Enlighten us to opportunities 
for service and needs of the  
community. 

Help us to focus on efforts toward expanding our Scottish Rite 
teachings of tolerance and charity.  Amen 

Hon Davis Winesett, KCCH
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Charitable Giving 
MADE EASY!

Generate income for you and your family 
and help the charity of your choice through a 

Charitable Gift Annuity (CGA).

When you make a donation of $5,000 or more to our 
CGA program, you will receive quarterly income based 
on your age and the corresponding rate as set by the 

American Council on Gift Annuities.

Benefits of a CGA*
• Fixed income for life

• Significant tax deduction

• Competitive rate of return

• Capital gains tax advantage 
* Gift Annuities are not available in some states.

Choose Your Charity
• Rebuilding the Temple Campaign

• Scholarships

• California Scottish Rite Foundation

Example:
$10,000 Gift Annuity

Age 50 4.0%

Age 60 4.7%

AGE 70 5.6%

AGE 80 7.3%

AGE 90 9.5%

These fixed rates, current as of 
5/22/18, are for a single life Gift 
Annuity. Chart is for illustrative 

purposes only.

To learn more about the CGA Program, please contact Major Donor Officer Donald 
W. Heath, 33°, CFP at 1-858-335-2070 or dheath@scottishrite.org.

Crest Home Care 
10315 Thanksgiving Ln 
San Diego, CA 92126 

Phone: 619-887-2273 

Fax: 619-460-5821 

Email: contact@cresthcs.com 

WWW Of''ltlK". COlll 



CIRCLE OF CONCERN
Balkin, Herschel
Bauersfeld, Richard
Crawford, James W.
Domingo, Bernardo P.
Heath, Donald W.
Heisner, John

Jones, Thomas E IV
Markson, Richard E.
McMillen, Kenneth
Powell, Robert H. 
Rash, Ronald R.
Thomason, Michael H.

 
If you would like to contact any of these brethren and 
need more information concerning condition, addresses, 
and telephone numbers, please contact the office staff at 
(619) 293-4888.
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The Perfect Donor Program
A Fund Raising Program under the 
Auspices of the Lodge of Perfection

To become a Perfect Donor, all you have to do is do-
nate $365.00 or more during this year. This trans-
lates to $1.00 a day for the whole year and makes it a  
Perfect donation made through the Lodge of  
Perfection. This year, the Lodge of Perfection is designating 
the San Diego RiteCare Childhood Language Center as the 
recipient of all monies received from this program. Your dona-
tion is tax deductible. 

As a Perfect Donor, you will be recognized at a Stated Meet-
ing dinner and receive a commemorative Scottish Rite Double-
Headed Eagle Perfect Donor Pin and a certificate attesting to your 
participation in this program.  Also, your name will be published 
in the San Diego Scottish Rite Bulletin.  Please consider partici-
pating in this new program. You can write your check payable 
to “Ancient & Accepted Scottish Rite”. Please write “For Perfect  
Donor Program” in the Memo Line.

Perfect Donors
Hon. Kevin Day, KCCH
Ill:. George Geanoulis, 33°
Bro. J. Alfonso Martinez, 32°
Bro. Michael Singer, 32°
Bro. Walter ”Jay” Sener IV, 32°
Bro. Joseph Allen, 32°
Ill:. Robert “Bob” Stuckey, 33°
Ill:.Dale Bergen, 33°
Bro. Eugene Yee, 32°
Bro. Richard “Dick” Dale, 32°
Bro. Edward Jahn, 32°
Ill:. Arnold “Al” Meloche, 33°
Hon. Michael T. Sherman, KCCH
Bro. Jason Zuehlke, 32°
Bro. William “Bill” Stokes, 32°
Bro. David Bean, 32°
Hon. Douglas E. Ford, KCCH
Barbara Topliff 
Hon. James J. Achenbach, KCCH
Ill:. Allen S. Beddoe, 33°
Ill:.Thomas E. Colgan, 33°
Ill:.Thomas “Ted” Jarrard, 33°
Hon. Harold D. Thurber, KCCH
Hon. James A. Kurupas, KCCH
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		  June
Wed	 2	 Virtual Stated Meeting 7:00 PM

		  July
Mon	 5	 Office Closed (4th of July)
Wed	 7	 Virtual Stated Meeting 7:00 PM

ALL MEALS REQUIRE A RESERVATION 
WHICH CAN BE DONE THROUGH THE WEB SITE 

www.scottishritesandiego.org

Attention wives, family and care givers:  
Should the person to whom this newsletter is addressed 
be ill or in some difficulty, please call 619-293-4888.  

SAN DIEGO SCOTTISH RITE CONTACTS

Scottish Rite Office….....………………..…………(619) 293-4888
Sales & Marketing…............................................(619) 297-0397
				                sdeventscenter.com
Meal Reservations……..…………………………..(619) 293-4888 
Fax Machine…………..………………………...….(619) 297-2751
General Secretary Email………...........................jojo@sd-src.org
Bulletin Email……….…………………..........srpubs1@gmail.com
Website……………..………………www.scottishritesandiego.org
Language Center………….........…………………(619) 291-2506
Language Center Email…….........................speech@sd-src.org

The Bulletin is the official publication of the San 
Diego Bodies, Ancient & Accepted Scottish Rite 

of Freemasonry.
The Bulletin is published monthly at:

1895 Camino Del Rio South
San Diego, CA 92108-3601

(619) 293-4888                 Fax (619) 297-2751
www.scottishritesandiego.org 

The views expressed in the Bulletin are not nec-
essarily those of the Scottish Rite   Bodies.  Sub-
mission of articles are welcome and due by the 
Stated Meeting of the month preceding the 
publication.  All articles or ads will be placed in 
the Bulletin at the discretion of the Printmaster or 
Personal Representative due to space limitations 
and/or content.

The Bodies of the Ancient & Accepted Scottish 
Rite, sitting in the Valley of San Diego, Orient 
of California, acknowledge and yield allegiance 
to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the 
World) of the Inspector General Knights 

Commander of the House of the Temple of Solo-
mon of the Thirty Third Degree of the Ancient 
& Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry of 
the Southern Jurisdiction of the United States 
of America, whose See is at Charleston, in the 
state of South Carolina.

Ill:. James D. Cole, 33°
Sovereign Grand Commander

Ill:. Frank Loui, 33°
Sovereign Grand Inspector General  
of the Supreme Council In California

Ill:. John A. Schneidmiller, 33°
Personal Representative of the

Sovereign Grand Inspector General   
of the Supreme Council In California

Ill:. JoJo Quimpo, 33º
General Secretary

Ill:. John A. Schneidmiller, 33°           Publisher
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Hon. Michael T. Sherman, KCCH    
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Chapter Rose Croix
Bro. Wilfredo M. Abalos, 32º 
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Consistory
Bro. Jason K. Zuehlke, 32º 
Master of Kadosh
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